
From: tony hunte   
Sent: 28 July 2022 18:18 
To: Shakeeb Ayash; Licensing HF: H&F   
Subject: Re: Ringo Pizza Objections 
 
Dear Licensing team, 
 
Many thanks for advising the resident on our agreed conditions with he Police 
 
I attach my reply to the objections received, i must ask for these objections to not be 
taken into consideration, they are making an objection regarding noise from motorbike 
deliveries to an area we do not deliver to, the complainant address is 2 miles from our 
premises and cannot be affected by the operation of our premises, more importantly 
we have not applied for delivery as we already have it on our current licence so the 
objection is not relevant to this application. 
 
we believe this to be a vexatious objection based on a previous encounter with my 
client. Condition 6 has not been removed but merely amended to contain the word 
takeaway to suit the updated licence.  
 
Therefore, we ask this be rejected in its entirety as nothing in it is relevant to our 
application. Please do let me know your thoughts. 
 
Best regards 
Tony Hunte on behalf of Ringo Pizza 
  



From: tony hunte 
Sent: 28 July 2022 18:06 
To:   
Subject: Re: Ringo Pizza Representations 
 
Dear Licensing team please see reply to objections received, could you please pass 
on as no contact email or telephone number was supplied. 
 
Thanks 
Tony 
 
 
On 28 Jul 2022, at 17:33, tony hunte wrote: 
 
Dear Ms Dexter-Murray & Ms Cottrell, 
 
We have received your objections to the application for Ringo Pizza, there appears to 
be some misunderstanding, we would like to take this opportunity to clarify, we have 
not applied for delivery of late night refreshment as we already have this on our current 
licence.  
 
What we have applied for is takeaway service from the premises to match the existing 
hours of operation. 
 
To answer your 3 points of objection: 
 
1. Delivery motorbikes are well used all across the borough and clearly not exclusive 
to our premises, in fact there appears to be several busy premises that deliver just a 
few metres from Barclay Road where you are being disturbed or woken, namely 
Kennedys fish & chip shop, Dominoes both are on the corner of your road, Best 
Mangal, Caffe Nero and countless others in the Fulham Broadway area. We are 2 
miles from this address and do not have any deliveries to this area as there are many 
shops offering our service much closer. This would make it impossible for our 
deliveries to wake anyone in your area, the wording of the complaint may suggest a 
more general objection to motorcycle deliveries completely. Lastly i must emphasise 
this application is not for delivery as we already have this in place. 
 
 
2. Condition 6 has been agreed with the police and amended to read: 
The supply of Late Night Refreshment after 02:00 shall be by way of delivery or TAKE 
AWAY ONLY. 
All deliveries shall shall be made to a bona fide business or residential address only. 
Signs shall be displayed informing customers that the provision of late Night 
Refreshment shall be provided by delivery or takeaway only after 02:00. 
 
The above clearly does as you have asked and tightens control on deliveries and 
operations after 02:00. It merely now includes the word ’Take away’ to incorporate 
meals purchased from the premises. 
 



3. All applications are scrutinised by all the responsible authorities on submission of 
the application, hence the negotiated wording of the condition above to be added to 
any granted licence. This has been agreed with the police following consultation and 
examination of the premises and area, the premises is in the Hammersmith Broadway 
Ward and a further 2 miles away in Fulham is Walham Green Ward, which contains 
you address within it. 
 
To Summarise we are 2 miles from your address and do not deliver to your area, we 
are in completely different wards and therefore do not affect the Barclay Road 
Conservation Neighbourhood Watch, from my understanding the ’Town Ward’ no 
longer exists and has been replaced by Walham Green Ward, i hope i have this 
information is correct but as a member you will know better than i. We already have in 
place Late Night Refreshment and have simply applied for takeaway from the 
premises utilising the hours we currently already have, there is no extension sought to 
the operating hours here and no extension to delivery hours. 
 
Best regards 
Tony Hunte on behalf of Ringo Pizza 
 
 
 


